
Key messages from July 20,2022 Vestry meeting 

 

 Deacon Susan and Worship planning Committee advised that Worship 

planning for summer months is all set, and that Rev Diane Guilford will be 

with us for her first service September 4, 2022. She is presently completing 

training for interim ministry at Immanuel. 

 June financial statements showed an operating deficit of $10,906. Year to 

date results are basically at break even. A second quarter updated forecast 

shows the year end deficit to be $15,000,an improvement of over$100,000. 

 Vestry approved a financial policy for the safekeeping of Documents and 

Financial Records of Immanuel 

 Vestry approved an extension for Birdsong Communications contract to 

September 31,2022. The extension is well with in the contractual dollars of 

the current agreement and no additional funding is required. 

 Vestry approved the sending of archival records from the former parishes 

of St Luke, St Philip and  All Saints to the Synod office 

 A group of parishioners called” The Lawn Mowers “ are meeting weekly to 

cut grass and care for the church grounds . They have washed all exterior 

windows and are working on inside windows  


